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Springtime is in full swing! The weather here has turned
gorgeous and we are so thankful for all of the blessings
from last month. The highlight from last month was of
course, celebrating Easter. Our services at both locations
were very well attended and | was able to preach through a
series covering all of Jesus’ “I am” declarations from the
gospel of John. Last month we also continued making
preparations for our transition back Stateside to pastor
Pleasant Hill MBC, Lynn, AR and for Bro. Jerry and Sis. Kim
Chandler’s transition onto the field here. Also, t was-able to
make a day trip to the Ukrainian border with Bro. Eric
Schrock and deliver a baptistry/jacuzzi to Bro. Tony and Sis.
Coretta Hansen. We are excited for our plans this month.
Bro. Jerry and Sis. Kim will be flying in on Friday 2, May to
help prepare for the arrival of the ASU-MBSF from
Jonesboro, AR. The MBSF group will arrive on Tuesday 13,
May. Last month we were also able to get away from all of
the packing and such and visit some good friends in Dublin,
Ireland. We had such a special time with them and as a
family. Ireland is so beautiful! Thank you all for your prayers
and support! God bless!




